
1220 Washington Ave, Building 7A, Albany, NY 12226

6/27/2022

Mr. Gunnar Larson
xNY.io - Bank.org, PBC

Re: FOIL Number DHSES-22-06-028

Dear Mr. Larson:

This will acknowledge receipt of your request for records under the Freedom of Information Law 
received by Division of Homeland Security and Emergency Services on June 24, 2022. The 
request was for “Brody Larson”.

Your request has been forwarded to the appropriate program area(s) to identify documents that 
are responsive to your request and which may be made available pursuant to all applicable 
provisions of the Freedom of Information Law.

A determination as to whether your request is granted or denied will be reached in 
approximately 20 business days or we will notify you in writing if the responsible program 
area(s) should require additional time to locate, assemble and review documents that may be 
responsive to your request.

Please note that, pursuant to Article 6 of the Public Officers Law, a charge may be applied to 
your request, including the actual cost of the medium used to respond to your Freedom of 
Information Law request and/or other related costs.  When responsive records have been 
identified, you will be informed of any cost and how payment should be made.

Sincerely,

Records Access Officer

KATHY HOCHUL
Governor

JACKIE BRAY
Commissioner


